HALIFAX BOARD OF SELECTMEN EXECUTIVE SESSION

TUESDAY, APRIL 4, 2017 – 11:28 A.M. SELECTMEN MEETING ROOM

Moved by Roy and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to enter into Executive Session with Selectmen Tom Millias and Kim Roy to discuss contract negotiations for Patrol Officers:

Thomas Millias - Yes Kim R. Roy - Yes

PATROL OFFICER NEGOTIATIONS

Seelig stated that he and Garron have met with the Patrol Officers and said that they are not dissatisfied with the original stuff but did bring up longevity. He and Garron will bring that back to them the longevity amounts that are proposed for W&P employees. Millias and Roy were in agreement with Seelig and Garron doing that. Seelig will also bring in one more proposals from the BOS to balance it off.

As for the educational incentive they are proposing, Seelig said that we did this three years ago but compared to other communities we are below. Half of the staff will be eligible for Step 6 and will get the longevity but the ones who have gotten the education now want something. Seelig said that he will talk with Garron about this. He asked Roy and Millias their thoughts and the both agreed that a 2% increase, Step 6 and longevity was a fair proposal.

Moved by Roy and seconded by Millias, the Board voted as follows to come out of Executive Session at 11:39 a.m.:

Tom Millias - Yes Kim R. Roy - Yes

Troy E. Garron Clerk /pjm